Board of Selectmen

April 20, 2000

Town Hall Hearing Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 3:10 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Howard Grossman and Peter Hall.  Selectman Dale Donovan arrived at 3:31 p.m.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Town met with Elizabeth Beardsley and Art Cabral of Camp Dresser & McKee for an update of the downtown water study project including:

1) Second part of well evaluation – if the Coles Neck wells are used a Management Act Permit will be necessary (for new and existing wells pumping over 100,000 gal./day).  The possibility of the need for a new well and property purchases was discussed.

2) Other potential sites – Dyer Pond south site, Dyer Pond north site and Duck Pond were discussed.    The need to verify current development and test wells for water quality in all three sites was noted.  John Chatham and Jamie Bell were designated to attend next week’s meeting with DEP regarding Coles Neck and other potential sites.

Selectman Donovan arrived at 3:31 p.m.

3) Service areas -  total project costs from design through construction (including hydrants and service connections to houses, but not land acquisition) costs were discussed for five potential service areas.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-2, with Hall and Donovan voting against, to instruct Camp Dresser & McKee to consider “Expanded Downtown 1” as the service area.

There was consensus to schedule next week’s meeting with Camp Dresser and McKee on Wednesday, April 26th at 3:00 p.m.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 4:25 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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